
Crestwood Elementary PTO Meeting Minutes 

February 17, 2017 

Meeting called to order @ 7:37 a.m. 

Welcome: Laura Greene, President 

Guest speaker- Dr. Michael Shibler 

• Enhancement Millage: See handout 

o Regional Ballot Proposal- May 2, 2017 

o Proposal for 0.9 mill for 10 years 

o Must be passed county wide- would equate to $211/student 

per year across the county 

o Monies would go toward day to day operations, not capitol 

improvements 

o Only traditional k-12- not charter schools 

Principal’s Report- Nicole Reeves 

• Enhancement Millage Proposal Presentation by Dr. Shibler- West 

Cannon Baptist Church March 16, 2017 @ 7 p.m. 

• No school Monday 2/20 

• Conference sign-ups went out, looking forward to seeing everyone 

• 3/3 half day of school 

• Recess Clubs- great success, thank you! 

o Lauren Steindler- more clubs to come- garden club and 

geography club 



o Would love organizations offering summer camps to offer a 

glimpse during recess club- if anyone has any suggestions 

o Coding Club- offered to 2nd-5th grade students after school- 

email went out (focuses on STEM) 

• M-STEP coming up 

o 5th grade- starts right after spring break 

o 3rd and 4th grades- May 

o 4 weeks long 

o hoping to increase urgency without increasing anxiety in 

regards to importance of testing  

• Volunteer Appreciation- coming up…ideas? 

• Student Characteristics Forms- going out after spring break- 3 week 

window to return   

o Help us understand your student so we can place them 

appropriately 

President’s Report- Laura Greene 

o Approval of Minutes from November meeting- Addie Guzman, second- 

Kelli Albini 

o Report for Becki Morrow- conference kudos- need more volunteers, 

email coming soon 

o Report for Jen Baker- important dates coming up- garden club, field 

day- will be needing more volunteers 

o Report for Amanda Wheeler- carnival 



o Friday March 24, 6-830pm 

o Need committee chairs- esp food! 

o Teacher volunteers for face painting- see Laura Greene or 

Nicole Reeves 

Treasurer Report- Addie Guzman 

o Budget- see handout 

REF- Jill Silverman 

o $65,000 awarded already this year 

o +$25,000 to be awarded in April 

o no phone-a-thon this year for fundraising, email instead with link to 

donate 

o 3/7 fundraiser @ Boulder Creek- free luncheon, come here more 

about what REF does for our community 

Meeting adjourned 8:30 a.m. 

 


